Moseley Woods Committee
Minutes: May 8, 2012

Meeting was opened at 6:10 pm

Present: Linda Knight, Scott Mortimer, Rosemary Decie, Mike Bartlett
Absent: Jim Farrell

Review of Minutes
Approved minutes from April 3, 2012
Motion to approve by L. Knight and seconded by S. Mortimer. Approved Unan.

Treasurers Report
No report at this time

Park Maintenance Update

M. Bartlett stated that the mulch was delivered and had been put out around the playground. He
inquired if further mulch should be purchased for the beds. This would require approximately 10 yards
of mulch. The purchase of 10 yards of mulch was approved with a cost of $350.

L. Knight asked about the gravel walk and the erosion that had occurred. M. Bartlett stated that the
gravel would be put back and the drainage pipes would be cleared out. Also, trees would be pruned. He
further stated that the park had been very busy already.

Publicity
L. Knight inquired as to whether the web site had been updated. S. Mortimer stated he had not but
would be posting that the concert series was cancelled for this year.

Pavilion Reservations Update

L. Knight stated that there were reservations and the calendar has been updated for posting at the Park.
She asked what the capacity is for the pavilion. M. Bartlett stated there are 6 picnic tables in the pavilion
but sometimes people moved them outside.

Old Business

L. Knight stated she had had inquires with regard to the Open Space Plan. S. Mortimer stated there had
been a meeting to gather feedback on open space.

L. Knight asked about the second maintenance person. M. Bartlett stated it was working out and that
either one of them was always there to open up the park, close up and also, to check on the restroom.
Discussion ensued with regard to the budget and hours for the maintenance of the park.

New Business

M. Bartlett stated that a letter from Paul Swindlehurst had been sent to the Fire Department with
regard to a fallen tree and brush near his house. The letter went on to say that he thought this was a fire
hazard so close to the residence. The Fire Department then forwarded the letter to M. Bartlett for the
Moseley Woods Committee to address. L. Knight asked what could be done to address the problem? M.
Bartlett stated that he would get the tree guy to come in and clean up some of the brush and tree.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:43pm
Motion to adjourn made by S. Mortimer and seconded by M. Bartlett. Unan.



